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Dear parents/guardians: 
 
Another fruitful year over, we look back with tremendous gratitude to our God, for giving 
us this fantastic, avid and doting community of learners at Christ the King School.  
 

We are very proud of our academic program, 24 out 30 students in grades 7 & 8 achieved 
honour roll status; meaning 85% average. Well done!   
 

Congratulations to the class 2018! Thank for  your  surpr ised legacy gift of $1000    
towards the purchase of a bench, for students’ outdoor enjoyment and to purchase music 
instruments to enhance our band program. 
 

We are very grateful to all our teaching and support staff for their enthusiastic, commit-
ment and expertise, reflected both in and out of the classroom and through extra-curricular 
activities.  
 

Our school is very blessed to have the support of parents, even grandparents who give so 
generously of their time and talents through their work on the Parent Advisory Council 
activities and on the School Board. Thank you to CTK parish groups as well for your pray-
ers and support. You are all essential stakeholders to fulfil our school’s mission.  
 

Farewell to our students and their families who are leaving us; some of whom are relocat-
ing to Toronto, Calgary, Steinbach, Niverville and other parts of the province. We also say 
farewell and thank you to Ms. Lucas and welcome Ms. Janice Bernardin to the Junior High 
team. 
 

Please note that the school office will be closed from July 9 to August 20.  First day of 
classes for students is Wednesday, Sept 4th. 
 
I wish everyone a wonderful summer filled with God’s blessings.  
Mrs. Laura Carreiro, Principal   

My name is Janice Bernardin and I am very excited about joining the Christ the 
King community this fall in the role as the grade 7 & 8 math, science and reli-
gion teacher. 
 

Immediately upon graduation, I taught grade 10 – 12 pre-calculus mathematics 
at St. Mary’s Academy for one year while the math teacher was on sabbatical.  
The following year I went to St. Maurice where I spent the next six years 

teaching grade 7/8 math and science.  I was also responsible for organizing the annual 
grade 7/8 science fair.   
 

In the summer of 2000, our first of three children was born so I stepped out of the class-
room and for the next 15 years, I worked from home as a private tutor specializing in high 
school pre-calculus and applied mathematics.  I also enjoyed volunteering as a science fair 
judge at the annual St. Boniface Diocesan High School science fair. 
 

I am looking forward to this next chapter of my life and the return to Catholic Schools.  In 
particular I am grateful for the warm welcome I have already received. It is very evident to 
me that this school values high academic standards and solid faith development.  I am ea-
ger to be a part of your child’s educational journey in September. 



MESSAGE FROM THE SCHOOL BOARD 

Thanks from the Board 
 
The Board would like to congratulate all of our grade 8 students as they move on to bigger and better 
things in junior high! We wish you all the best and hope that God continues to watch over you and guide 
you on your journey ahead. 
 
As I look back at CTK over the year and assess where we are as a school 
and community, what strikes me the most isn’t only our student’s achieve-
ments, their growth and maturity, how much fun they are having or the 
amazing bonds they are making with friends they are growing up with - 
it’s the volunteers. 
 
So much of what makes this school great, and provides such a fertile 
ground for children to grow and thrive, comes from the hard work of all 
of you - the parents, grandparents, parishioners, teachers, staff and students! I can’t help but feel enormous 
pride in our community for stepping up and sharing your time, skills and money to make CTK such a great 
place to be. 
 
Over the summer the Board will put down its pens and paper and pick up paint brushes as we renovate the 
library over the summer break and do general maintenance in the building. If you are interested in helping 
by painting or assembling some shelving please let me or any Board member know, boardchair-
man@ctkschool.ca.  

 
We will also be saying goodbye and thank you to two of our board members whose 
children are graduating grade 8 this year: Tarsis Illyas and Jill Perron. Thank you for 
your time and commitment.  

 
We will also be welcoming two new members of the board in September, Gina Trinidad, Candace Savage 
and our new Parish Life Director of CTK, Sister Maria Ciccarelli. We hope you will see lots of Sister Ma-
ria come September. With her infectious smile she brings a wealth of knowledge and experience in Catho-
lic education with her after a full career in northwestern Ontario.  
 
My final thank you has to be to Mrs. Carreiro - the unsung champion of our school. We are so blessed to 
have her here. She tirelessly pursues the interest of parents, students and staff and is an enormous resource 
to the Board. Thank you Mrs. Carreiro for a great year and by the looks of your planning for September a 
great one to come! 
 
We wish you all the best for a safe and fun summer and look forward to seeing you all in September.  
 
Thank you all as well for your feedback and support. 
 

Warmest Wishes, 
 

The CTK Board of Directors 
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PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (PAC) 

Well, June is here and almost over!  Where has the time gone?   
 
Between the fun lunches, hot dog days, staff appreciation, pancake brunch, movie night, fundraisers and so 
many other activities, PAC has had another busy year. 
 
I want to take this opportunity to express my personal gratitude to everyone on PAC (that is all of you read-
ing this!) for the time and talents you all have shared over this past year to enhance the school experience for 
our children.  PAC relies on parents and volunteers to carry out its activities.  Without you, these events can-
not happen.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all the children and parents graduating this year or moving on to newer, more challenging 
school environments.  We wish you the best and every bit of success in your new schools and life beyond. 
 
Now it’s time to head off for summer and get some well-deserved rest and relaxation!  I wish everyone a 
restful and safe summertime.  May it be full of adventure and memories.  See you all in September. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kevin Sim, PAC Chair 
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Hot Dog Day! 

Staff Appreciation 

Smoothie Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Great for labeling clothing 

and a great fundraiser for 

the school! 

New for this year.   
Tired of  fighting the crowds shopping for school      

supplies?  This year, go online to School Start to       

purchase your school supplies and have them delivered 

to your door!  For every kit ordered, CTK received $5.  
  
You can place your order online at www.schoolstart.ca  



 

HOP, SKIP & JUMP-A-THON 

On May 25th, a beautiful spring day with a welcomed warm breeze, CTK students hopped, skipped and 

jumped in the school field for our annual largest fundraising school event.  With excitement and their water 

bottles in hand, students earned their pledges  by engaging in rigorous 35 minutes  of hopping, skipping and 

jumping activities. Thank you to our parent chaperones – Lisa Bestvater, Denise Flint, Susan Evenson, Hana 

Forbes, Jordan Forbes, Lawrence Trinidad, Jennifer Liberty, Student Council Presidents – Jamie and Jonah, 

and Mr. Kalichak for ensuring a fun, smooth and safe event. 

I am pleased to say that we reached our $15,000 goal! Thank you for your great response and generosity. 

How does a new playground sound? Students… you’ve earned it! Playground enhancements are targeted to 

begin this summer! 

This year’s achievement would not have been possible without our prize sponsors and their generous spirit. 

Please ensure to visit these establishments to personally thank them for their support 

 

 
Thank you to all our 2018 CTK Hop, Skip & Jump-a-Thon Volunteers for all their hard work in making this 
event a memorable experience. Finally, thank you to all the students who worked to get as many pledges, 
knocking on neighbours’ doors and participating in some healthy competition with each other. There were 
88 students who met the $50+ level prize category and each received a surprise gift card. This year, 25    
students met the $200+ level and enjoyed a pizza lunch and treats. All prizes were awarded Friday, June 1st 
at the school assembly. What a true CTK community effort! Thank you all so very much for making the 
2018 “With all that hopping and popping, there ain't no stopping” Hop Skip & Jump-a-Thon a success for 
our school.  
 
Looking forward to next year. Have a great summer! 
Gina Trinidad, 2018 HSJ Coordinator 

And the Winners are…. 

Top Classroom #1—Grade 3—total raised $2,160.31 

Top Classroom #2—Kindergarten—total raised $2,037.00 

Top Classroom #3– Grade 6—total raised $1,864.00 

Family Fun Basket— Lauren K. in Gr. 5  

Sports Fun Basket—Payton D. in Gr. 4 

Summer Fun Basket— Charli J. in Gr. 1 

*iPad Grand Prize—Luke P. in Gr. 6 
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  Kira-Lynn, along with her humans Mr. & Mrs. Dawson, came to read with 
  the grade 1 students over the months of April and May.  
 
  Thank you so much for helping the students improve their reading skills 
  Kira-Lynn! 
 

  Hugs, 
  The Grade 1 Class, Mrs. Malo & Mrs. Piper 

READING WITH A DOG PROGRAM 

“With all that  

hopping  

and  

popping,  

there ain't no  

stopping”  
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The Education Committee is comprised of CTK staff members and devel-
ops goals for the school, the ESD Plan, and professional development for 
staff. This past school year, our school goals have been achieved. We  
exceeded our first goal in the ESD Plan. With the help of the Lennox Club 
and School Board, we were able to purchase and install not only one, but 
two hydration stations! One was installed outside the gym and the other 
was installed upstairs. Our second goal of implementing a new report card 
for K-8 was also accomplished. 
 

Another goal for this school year was to im-
prove students’ math fact recall. Our goal was to 
have the majority of students achieve 85% or higher in basic fact automaticity. The 
school purchased a software subscription to the Mathletics program for Gr. 5-8. 
This program not only supports Manitoba curriculum in all strands, but also has a 
game component to practice math facts. Teachers did other instruction and practice 
of math facts in the classroom as well. Students were evaluated in September, Janu-
ary, and May to track progress. Our final results show that the majority of students 
in Gr. 2-8 were able to achieve basic fact automaticity in operations.  

 
As part of the Well-Being and Mental Health component of our ESD Plan, we have continued the House 
Team meetings with emphasis on the lives of the saints and how we can all learn from their example to be 
better people. We also continued with Project 11 in grades 5-8. These will be continued for the 2018-2019 
school year. 
 
A new goal for Well-Being and Mental Health is to implement Kelso’s 
Choice in K-5 and the Ophelia Project in 5-8 in the 2018-2019 school 
year. These programs teach students how to deal with conflict resolu-
tion and prosocial skills. 
 
As part of the Environment component of the 2018/2019 ESD Plan, the school is working towards replacing 
the bike rack with a new one, and encourage the use of bicycles as a form of transportation to and from 
school. 
 
Lastly, we are also looking at waste reduction in the 2018/2019 school year. We will be implementing a   
Staples Recycling Program for writing instruments such as markers, highlighters, and pens. We will be     
collecting plastic bags in October for the Multi-Material Stewardship Manitoba Take Pride Winnipeg Bag Up 
Challenge in order to help our community reduce the number of plastic bags going into our landfills. A year 
long waste reduction project will be Wasteless Wednesdays. Students and staff will be asked to reduce the 

garbage they produce once a week. Since lunch waste tends to be the 
largest contributor of garbage in the classroom, families would be en-
couraged to use re-usable containers, reduce items with packaging, and 
use utensils that are non-disposable. More information about these initia-
tives will come in September. 
 
Education Committee—Mrs. Edwards, Mrs. Piper, Mrs. Grantham and 

Mrs. Carreiro 

                                                             

EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
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STUDENT COUNCIL 

ROOTS OF EMPATHY –  JUNE WIND-UP 
The Grade 2 students had a wonderful 
experience participating in the Roots of Empathy 
Program this year! Baby Juliano, our little teach-
er, taught the class about the development of a 
baby and how to show empathy toward others.  
 
A big thank you to Mrs. Dhillon and Juliano 
for sharing Juliano’s first year of life with us!  It  

was a pleasure watching him reach so many milestones with us – smiling, 
sitting up, getting teeth, rolling over and crawling! 
 

Mrs. Piper, Resource Teacher 
Roots of Empathy Instructor 
 

 

ROOTS OF EMPATHY 

As their last activity of the year, the Christ the King Student Council held a Freezie 
Day on May 4th.  We raised $131.15 for CTK technology, which will be used     
toward the purchase 10 new iPads, completing the school set to 30.  
 
Student Council executives and representatives were also very busy promoting the 
Hop, Skip, and Jump-a-thon, going to each classroom and handing out treats to  
encourage the raising of funds and handing in of pledges to fulfill the $15,000 goal. 

They vibrantly decorated the bulletin board near the gym to indicate the fundraising progress. The co-
presidents were engaged the whole afternoon, leading the various grades in the hopping, skipping, and 
jumping activities of May 25th.  
 
A big thank you goes out to our 2017-2018 Student Council executives and representatives for their hard 
work and dedication: Jamie, Jonah, Luca, Diya, Marissa, Addison and Jaden.  
 
Congratulations and best wishes to the incoming student council of the 2018-2019 year: Janelle H. and 
Eden W. (co-presidents), Luke P. (treasurer), and Elena V. (secretary). We look forward to the Gr. 4 & 5 
class representatives joining them in September to make the next school year an exciting and fantastic 
one! 
 
Mr. Gawron and Ms. Lucas 
Teacher Advisors  
Student Council 

Student 

Council 

Speeches 
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MANITOBA SCHOOLS SCIENCE FAIR 

There were 12 CTK students from Grades 6-8 that participated in the Bison Regional Science Fair on 
April 12. Our students competed against 10 other independent schools (177 students) at this fair, which 
was held at Holy Cross School. Our students did very well! The results are as follows: 
Elementary Division: 
 Gabriel and Nico (Gr. 6) won Bronze in Physics 
 Luke (Gr. 6) won Silver in Physics 
 Marissa (Gr. 6) won Gold in Environmental Sciences 
  Award for Best Environmental Science Project 
Junior Division: 
 Luca (Gr. 8) won Bronze in Microbiology and Chemistry 
 Gabby (Gr. 7) won Silver in Health, Bioscience, and Pharmaceutical 
Sciences 
 Diya and Mafalda (Gr. 7) won Silver in Health, Biotechnology, and Pharmaceutical Sciences 
 Jillian and Samantha (Gr. 8) won Silver in Microbiology and Chemistry 
 Jamie (Gr. 8) won Silver in Environmental Science 
 Jonah (Gr. 8) won Gold in Health, Biotechnology, and Pharmaceutical Sciences 
  Award for Best in Health, Biotechnology, and Pharmaceutical Sciences 

BISON REGIONAL SCIENCE FAIR 

Congratulations to our                
16 students who  
entered the MSSS ( Manitoba 
Schools Science Symposium) on 
April 27th.   Special thanks to 

their teachers, Mrs. Edwards and Ms. Lucas, and  
to their parents for all their support!  
 
MSSS (Manitoba Schools Science Symposium) 
– CTK winners:  

 
Grade 6 (Silver Medals) 

Lukas & Drew and Gabriel & Nico in Physics and 
Engineering 
Marissa in Environmental Science & $150 award 
from Geoscientists Manitoba 
 
Grade 6 (Gold Medal) 

Luke as well as Best Project Award for Physics 
and Engineering at the Elementary Level 
 

Grade 7 – (Silver Medals) 

Mafalda & Diya in Social Science 
Gabriella in Health and Biotech, $50 Women’s 
Health Foundation  
 
Grade 8 (Bronze Medal) 

Austin RC – in Health and Biotech 
 
Grade 8 (Silver Medals) 

Luca in Chemistry, Health and Biotech 
James in Health and Biotech 
Jillian & Samantha in Chemistry 
 
Grade 8 – Honorable Mention 

Julika and Cole 
 
Grade 8 (Gold Medal) 

Jonah – Health & Biotech, Best in Geoscience 
$150, Physics & Engineering $100 and Institute of 
Engineering $100 

Jonah was also one of three stu-
dents from the fair who joined a 
team of students from across the 
province to represent Manitoba 
at the Canada-Wide Science Fair 
in Ottawa. 
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Congratulations to the Gr. 3, 7, and 8 students who wrote the Mathematica Centrum and University of Waterloo 
contest on April 18th! All students wrote well, and we would like to acknowledge those who have received  
certificates of recognition: 
 
Mathematica Centrum Certificates of Distinction  
(scores above national average) 
 
Thales (Gr. 3):   Shrey Kapur - medal recipient for top in grade as well as 
                           provincial champion 
 
Euler (Gr. 7):  Liam Galaugher - medal recipient for top in grade 
                        Diya Olickal           
 
Lagrange (Gr. 8):  Jackson Gordon - medal recipient for top in grade 
                              James Joseph, Philopateer Rezk, 
                              Austin Roy Chowdhury, Brett Torres 
 
University of Waterloo Certificates of Distinction 
(top 5 scores of the grade per school) 

 
Gauss (Gr. 7): Gabriella Albensi - Certificate of Overall Achievement     
                      for top in grade 
                      Liam Galaugher 
                      Diya Olickal 
 
Gauss (Gr. 8):  Luca Romeo - Certificate of Overall Achievement for top in grade 
                         Jackson Gordon, Angela Ilyas, James Joseph , Austin Roy Chowdhury 

                                                                 Jacob Tsai 
 

MATH CONTESTS 

On May 10th, Grades 4, 6, 7 and 8 had the privilege of      
participating in some workshops provided by WISE (Women 
in Science and Engineering). Each grade participated in the 
Codebreakers workshop in which students used tablets to 
program and control robots via Bluetooth. The students had 
fun learning how to make their robots move in different    
directions, say certain phrases, and light up in different    
patterns. Some students tried moving their robots through an 
obstacle course, and the Grade 7/8’s tried to play a robot  
soccer game! 
 

In addition to the Codebreakers workshop, the Grade 6 class also had a workshop on electricity to coin-

cide with their science unit on the topic. Students used “Snap It” electricity kits to build simple circuits 

that included lights, motors, and speakers. Fun was had by all! 

WISE (Women in Science and Engineering) 
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Thank you to all the parents who came and 
supported the students at the final band con-
certs of the year! The students all played very 
well especially those who stepped up and 
played a solo, featuring their talent and confi-
dence in front of a crowd. I’m very proud of 
all the students.  
 
This was a very busy season. A few days after 
our school concert, the students travelled to 
St. Joseph the Worker School where they 
played for the K-6 students. Because they 
don’t have a band program at that school, the 
students had the opportunity to witness the sights and sounds of a school band. They all played very well! 
 
Thank you parents for supporting the band program here at CTK! I look forward to another season filled with 
music! Have a good summer! 
 
Mr. Gawron  
Band Director 
 

BAND PROGRAM  

We have had an absolutely fantastic year with music this year at 
Christ the King School! The students have participated in: The Ad-
vent Concert, The Spring Concert, and the Volunteer Tea. The most 
popular extra curricular group this year was Mass Choir with 28 par-
ticipants. Body Percussion was introduced and that club has grown to 
eight members since the Spring Concert! Students in Grades 1-6 had 
the amazing opportunity to go to the Winnipeg Concert Hall to listen 
to the Winnipeg Symphony Orchestra! On these field trips our stu-
dents represented Christ the King School as the wonderful students 
that they are. 
 
Grade Eight Choir was a huge success with their interpretation of 

“Stand by Me” which was performed at the Volunteer Tea!  I hope that all of these brilliant singers will con-
tinue to participate in the arts at their various high schools next year. Their new schools are so lucky to have 
them!  
 
I want to thank students, parents and staff for their support of music 
events this year. All of these events would not be possible without 
the contributing support that comes from all of you! I look forward 
to working with all of you and am starting to feel the excitement of 
another musically exciting year here at Christ the King School! 
 

Sincerely,  
Ms. Kirkwood  

 

MUSIC PROGRAM 
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Christ the King recently held our Grades 6-8 Sports Banquet, honoring all of our student athletes for a job 
well done in Manitoba Catholic Schools Athletic Association (MCSAA) sports this past school year.  As 
President of the league, I was very impressed, and humbled, as well, on how our student athletes represent-
ed Christ the King and the Royals name with courage, dignity and pride, all wonderful characteristics that 
each team had. 
 

Thank you to all the volunteer coaches, Mr. Romeo (Grade 6 boys volleyball and basketball):  Mr Koskie 
(grade 6 girls volleyball and basketball):  Mr. Gordon, Mr. Harrington, and Mr. Torres (grade 8 boys volley-
ball):  Mr Torres (grade 8 boys basketball):  Mr. Sawatzky (co-coach grade 8 girls volleyball). Without 
these parent volunteers, the Royals sports program would have not run as smoothly as it did. 
 

A special and HUGE THANK YOU goes out to Mr. Koskie, who served as a coach with the Royals       
program for over 8 years; and to Mr. Gordon, who served as a coach for 7 years. 
 

Thank you to all parents for helping in setting up the gym,  and especially our cooks (chefs!), Mr. Gordon, 
Mr. Norman and Mr. Santiago.  All of your help made the Sport Banquet special for the student athletes. 
 

Our Grades 4-8 students represented  Christ the King at the Knight's of Columbus Track and Field Meets 
held at the University of Manitoba campus June 10th and 13th.  The weather cooperated, not so much for the 
Junior High after 1:00pm, and everyone competed very well.  Our grade 4 class represented Christ the King 
for the very first time, and  were very successful for their efforts, as were all of the student athletes. 
 

I AM IN NEED OF PARENT VOLUNTEERS TO HELP COACH THE ROYALS SPORTS TEAM NEXT 
SCHOOL YEAR.  IF INTERESTED, PLEASE SEND ME AN EMAIL OVER THE SUMMER AND 
HELP MAKE THE PROGRAM A SUCCESSFUL ONE.  dkalichak@ctkschool.ca.  
 
Have an awesome summer, students and parents, and see you all in September. 
 
Mr. Kalichak 
Physical Education Specialist 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS 

mailto:dkalichak@ctkschool.ca
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS ..  cont’d 

All Royals student athletes are winners once they hit 
the CTK court, but our Sports Banquet honored those 
who went over and beyond the call of duty. 
 
Grade 6 girls volleyball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Marissa    
Most Improved-Alina   Most Improved-Elena 
 

Grade 6 boys volleyball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Drew      
Most Improved-Kai    Most Valuable-Lukas 
 

Grade 8 boys volleyball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Jacob     
Most Improved-Luca   Most Valuable-Jonah 
 

Grade 7 and 8 girls volleyball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Gabriela     
Most Improved-Ashley (gr 6)   Most Valuable-Julia 
 

Grade 6 boys basketball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Gabriel       
Most Improved-Andre      Most Valuable-Nico 
 

Grade 6 girls basketball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Anunya     Most Improved-
McKenna  Most Improved-Elena 
 

Grade 8 boys basketball 
Most Sportsmanlike-Philo  Most Improved-Cole     
Most Valuable-Brett 
 
 

Grade 8 girls basketball 
Most Improved-Sarah       
Most Valuable-  Jillian    Most Valuable-Samantha 
 
Grade 6 badminton 
Top Girl-  Ashley     Top Boys(s)-   Nico and Lukas 
 

Grade 8 badminton 
Top Girl-Julia      Top Boy(s)-Austin M and Jonah 
 

Grade 8 Soccer 
Top Girl- Alyx  Top Boy-Austin M 
 

Grade 6 Track and Field 
Top Girl- Marissa Top Boy-Lukas 
 

Grade 7/8 Track and Field 
Top Girl- Samantha Top Boy-Jamie 
 

Female Athlete of the Year---Jillian and Julia (co-
MVP's) 
 

Male Athlete of the Year---Jacob and Jonah (co-
MVP's) 
 

Award of Distinction---Girls Volleyball Grade 7/8--
-St Alphonsus Hurricane Tournament Champions 
 

Award of Distinction---Boys Volleyball Grade 8---
St Paul's SPORT OutReach Tournament Champions 
 

Our Grade 7/8 Girls, and Grade 8 Boys, were also 
Consolation Champions of the league this season. 
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KINDERGARTEN GRADUATION—JUNE 2018 

At the University of Manitoba 

At Christ the King school 
gym & playground 
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GRADE 8 GRADS—JUNE 2018 

Class of  2017—2018 
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HERE SINCE 

Congratulations to our Gr. 7 and Gr. 8 students who have made the June 2018 Honour Roll. 
 
Grade 7   Grade 8 
Gabriella Albensi  Jillian Beaubien    Robert Jackson      Jonah Norman   
Mafalda Delgado  Juanito Catalon  James Joseph      Philopateer Rezk 
Liam Galaugher   Nathan Ellsworth Alyx Loeb      Luca Romeo 
Diya Olickal   Jackson Gordon  Julika Mager      Julia Sawatzky 
    Asher Harrington Austin Manaigre    Brett Torres 
    Angela Ilyas  Cole Mathew      Christopher Trocaru 
       Gina Nguyen      Jacob Tsai    

 

My how we’ve grown! 



On June 28th, 2018 our Grade 8 Class celebrated their graduation 
from Christ the King School.    Festivities began with the celebration 
of mass at 10:00am followed by the Awards Ceremony in Christ the 
King Church.  This was followed by a luncheon in Lennox Hall for 
the graduates and their families.  Many thanks to our Grade 7 par-
ents and students for organizing the luncheon.  They continued their 
celebration playing a wicked game of beach volleyball at 
___________________. 
 
Each of these students have been a true gift to our school communi-
ty and we wish them all the best as they move on to their new 
schools. 

 

 

 

 

Page 16 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

GRADE 8 FAREWELL 2018 

On Thursday, June 28th we said farewell to the 25 students of our Grade 8 class.  Celebrations began at 
10:00am with our School Mass followed by the Awards Ceremony, the Farewell Reception which took place 
in the gym and a class beach party.  We wish our students all the best as they move on to their new schools. 

 



CTK Resource Corner 
 

Summer Fun Activities for Kids 
 

Beat the summer slide with some activities to 
stimulate and engage! 

 
 
 
1. Have a puzzle race.  Use 100-piece puzzles and see who finishes first. 
2. Play a card game, maybe crazy eights or UNO.  Take your pick. 
3. Play a board game.  Candyland, chess, monopoly, etc. depending on age and inclination. 
4. Show the kids science is fun.  Find some easy experiments online! 
5. Read a chapter book aloud.  Or even go on and read the whole series together. 
6. Master a new skill together.  Learn to juggle, play harmonica, do the hula hoop, etc. 
7. Write/illustrate a comic book.  Make it a group activity or let everyone do their own. 
8. Build your brain.  Find brain teaser games online. 
9. Keep a sketch diary. 
10. Write in a journal.  At the end of summer, share selections with each other about the high-
lights of the season. 
11. Create a treasure hunt for kids.  Do it on your own property or around the city. 
12. Get a book of riddles.  See if you can stump each other, then write your own. 
13. Try doing origami. 
14. Pick up some books at a garage sale and have a “read in”.  Get some comfortable cushions 
and a popcorn snack to set the tone. 
15. Visit your local library.  Sign up for a summer reading program. 
 
Wishing all CTK students and families a safe and restful summer! 
 

Dorothy Piper - Resource Teacher 
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THANK YOU  

ST. TIMOTHY’S  
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

FOR YOUR   

GENEROSITY! 

Monday, September 3 Labor Day No School 

Tuesday, September 4 Admin Day No Classes—JK/K can drop off supplies 4-6pm 

Wednesday, September 5 K-8 First day of classes  - New Ks only  (those here for the very first time)  –8:48am; 
All Ks – 12:35pm(new and already familiar) – bring supplies  

*Shops Starts for Gr. 7/8 at Darwin pm 

Thursday, September 6 First day of Junior Kindergarten (bring supplies) and K Enriched—Top Marks exchanges 3-

5:30-pm 

Wednesday, September 19 School Mass –  9:15am—Gr. 7/8 leading 

Friday, September 21 Strong Beginnings No Classes Appointment only  Pre-registered Day Care is available 

Monday, September 24 Strong Beginnings No Classes Appointment only Pre-registered Day Care is available 

Wednesday, September 26 Picture Day 

Thursday, September 27 Family Fun Night—Top Marks exchange 3—5:30pm 

Friday, September 28 Terry Fox Walk pm 

 September 2018 At-A-Glance 

The school office will re-open August 21st.  Have a great summer!  

AFTER SCHOOL PRIVATE MUSIC  LESSONS 

Private music lessons are available in the after-school hours at 

Christ the King School.  The cost is $20.00 per thirty-minute les-

sons.  There is limited space available so register early.  You can 

register through the   Academy of Music’s website at 

www.academymusic.ca.  Please mention ‘Christ the King School’ in the ‘Other Information” text box on 

the registration form.  As well, please indicate your child’s grade, if your child is in the afterschool program 

and the latest time the lesson can finish.  You may call (204) 786-1704 for more information. 

THANK YOU GRADE 3  

FOR BEAUTIFYING OUR 

SCHOOL GROUNDS 


